
July 2019
 
Dear Pastors, Friends, & Family,

It has been a great month!  We were able to have our first service at Community Baptist Church  here in 
Palma de Mallorca, and our second and third. Our first service was June 23rd; we had 19 people there!  We 
had the four of us, four from Bro. Joaquin’s church, and eleven visitors from here in Palma. One of the 
visitors was our seventy-six year old landlord who had never been to anything other than a catholic church.  
After the service, we had a time of food and fellowship that people stayed at for several hours.  Everyone 
that attended has now heard the gospel at least once!  Now we pray that the Holy Spirit will work on their 
hearts.  We want to say thank you again to all of you who have prayed, given, and sacrificed to help us get 
to this point! Also, we had had four more churches give towards getting the  church remodel paid off!  God 
has been so good to us!   

As far as our family is concerned, we are all thoroughly enjoying the summer.  Christy and the boys 
finished school just before the first service at the church. This week, Nick and Sam are in basketball camp 
everyday. We have also driven out to a few of the smaller towns around us and did a little exploring, 
including this amazing cave. There are so many places here on the island that need the Lord.  Please 
continue to pray that God would use us here and send others.
  
Thank you for your prayers and support,        
Markie Bullock




